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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

March 29 - 10:30 a. m. - Auditorium, Jordan Hall - Regional Corn Meeting
29 - 7:30 p. m. - Conference Room, Jordan Hall -  Ontario County 

TB Association
29 - 8:00 p.m. - Staff Room, Jordan Hall -  U. S. Coast Guard Auxiliary
31 - Noon - Auditorium, Jordan Hall -  Station Club Program: 

Paris Trail on Wild Flowers
31 - 3:30 p. m. - Staff Room, Jordan Hall -  Station Seminar: Defensive 

Secretions of Arthropods, Dr. Thomas Eisner
April 1 - all day - Geneva High School Science Classes’ Tour

2 - 8:00 p. m. - Auditorium, Jordan Hall -  Finger Lakes Area 4H Council
4 - 8:00 p. m. - Mrs. Barton’s home - Ceres Circle
6 - 3:30 p. m. - Cub Scouts’ Tour
7 - Noon - Auditorium, Jordan Hall - Station Club Travelogue: 

F. L. McEwen on Hawaii
7 - 3:45 p. m. -  Conference Room, Food Science Building - Food 

Science Seminar: Nutritive Value of Heat
Processed Protein Foods. L. R. Hackler
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AG FORUM HELD AT CORNELL

The Forum Committee for yesterday’s program on, "New York's Development 
and One Man, One Vote, " is to be highly commended for its outstanding efforts in 
getting together this year's program. For those of you who were unable to attend, 
scheduled to speak on the program were Senator Robert F. Kennedy, Governor 
Nelson A. Rockefeller, and Cornell University’s President James A. Perkins. 
Incidentally, weather conditions prevented Senator Kennedy from attending and his 
speech was read by Director of Extension A. A. Johnson. The Cornell Agricultural 
Leaders' Forum is an annual event which has as its basic premise discussion of issues 
and problems facing New York State. This year, the Forum particularly sought to 
identify and review major issues involved in the State's development in light of re ­
apportionment and significant economic, social, and political changes that undoubtedly 
will follow.

Other than that, news is relatively light around the Experiment Station this 
week as many persons are getting the last days of their vacation in before the cut 
off date. So, be that as it may, we shall move forward with all intents of keeping 
you relatively bored this issue.

CERES CIRCLE MEETS

Please do not forget that Ceres Circle will meet at the home of Mrs. Donald 
Barton on April 4 at 8 p.m. Guest speaker is Mrs. Elizabeth White, the executive 
director and case worker of the Family Counseling Service for Ontario County.

MEETINGS

John Einset, John Cain, Chick Forshey, Roger Way, and Henry Bennett 
attended the March 13-16 Dwarf Fruit Tree Conference, Benton Harbor, Michigan.

Peter Calderon is currently attending the American Chemical Society Meetings 
in Pittsburgh.

Jim Moyer, Bob LaBelle, Dan Farkas, and Mr. Oda are attending the National 
Apple Industry Utilization Conference at College Park, Maryland. This Conference is 
co-sponsored by the U. S.D. A. and the University of Maryland.

Des Dolan gave two lectures on the Ithaca campus March 17 and 24 concerning 
plant introductions and the operation of Regional Project NE-9. Des presented these 
lectures at the request of Dr. H. A. MacDonald, Department of Agronomy, who is 
conducting a special topics course this term.

Claude Heit presented a seminar to the faculty and graduate students of the 
Floriculture and Ornamental Horticulture Department at Cornell on Tuesday, March 
22. His subject was tree seed testing and investigations.

APPOINTMENTS AND RESIGNATIONS

Sung Ock Lee is a temporary service employee in Vegetable Crops working 
with Stan Shannon. Miss Lee received her B. S. Degree from Korea University 
and in 1964 got her M. S. Degree from Mississippi State University.

Janet Sallah is temporarily working with Lou Massey in Food Science. Janet 
and her husband recently moved to Geneva where he is employed by the Saga Dining 
Services at Hobart. Janet previously worked at Bristol Labs in Syracuse.

We welcome both these ladies to the Station family and hope they will enjoy 
their stay with us.

Carol Harrnacker resigned her position effective March 10, 1966 in the
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Department of Food Science and Technology. Carol had been working with Ross 
Hackler in the nutrition section. Carol and her husband are leaving Geneva since 
Coast Guard duty has called him out of the area.

TOUR OF HIGH SCHOOL CLASSES

Nine Geneva High School Biology Science classes will make their annual 
excursion to the Experiment Station on April 1, April Fool’s Day by the way. Each 
class will have approximately 25 students and they will be shown Food Science, 
Entomology, grafting techniques, and some of Dick Robinson's tobacco mosaic 
research work on tomatoes. It is always a pleasure to have these classes visit 
the Station, and we hope they obtain useful information from their brief stay.

COMMUNITY CHEST BEGINS APRIL 6

Mike Dickson, Vegetable Crops, has been asked to serve as chairman of 
the Station's Community Chest Campaign this year. The education section of 
the drive, under which the Station falls, officially begins Wednesday, April 6.
Quota for the Experiment Station this year is $2, 800 or approximately $12 per 
employee. We will have additional information on this drive in the next issue 
of Station News, but we do encourage each of you to begin thinking about the various 
services that are covered by the Community Chest and the wonderful work that is 
done in the community by these organizations.

Dr. Frank Boyle, Director of the Fruit Processing Research Laboratories, 
Western Utilization Research Branch, U. S. D. A . , visited the Food Science lab­
oratories this week. Dr. Boyle is the official coordinator of the U. S.D. A. ’s 
Research Center’s contract on haze studies in wine. Dr. Boyle was at one time 
an Associate Professor in our Department of Food Science in the early 1950’s 
and resigned in 1956 to go with Dole Pineapple in Hawaii.

COVER PHOTO

Our cover photo is pertinent to a day coming up next Friday when a good 
many Station people will take to the trout streams and try their luck. This particular 
photo taken last year on opening day of trout season shows Ray Mehlenbacher, Hank 
Rinick, and Jerry Gaff (a former instructor at Hobart College), with a pretty 
successful catch. Hank says that in order to get these fish, they had to kick the ice 
floes out of the way in order to make room to drop a line.

VISITOR
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